
DIRECTORôS MESSAGE 

                                  

 I hope that you all survived our brief attempt at winter at the beginning of March. 

We sure had a lot of rain. I know that we need it so I guess we cannot complain. 

We are now in the midst of our show season. I attended the Sierra Empire Show in 

Norco and was really impressed by the facilities and of course all of the hard work by the 

show to put it on. Congratulations to the Sierra Empire Club.  Ingalls Park in Norco is a 

first rate facility with a very easy to work with management and it looks like it will only 

get better there. It is good to have another showgrounds. Our next Region One Show is 

the Rancho California Show which I will be sure to go to also. I know they have worked 

hard, have an expanded schedule and I hope they have a very successful show. 

As I write this, we have not yet had the first Board meeting of the year for the Arabian 

Horse Association. I will be going to Denver in mid March so will report on that in the 

next newsletter. Accompanying me to Denver will be our new 2014 Region One Youth 

Director, Emily Barker. Emily comes to us with a lot of enthusiasm and will be a wonder-

ful Youth Director. The Youth Association also has their Board meeting in Denver at this 

time. They join the adult Board for lunch on Saturday. They have one more additional 

meeting on Sunday so I am staying over with Emily to attend and get more of an idea of 

what our Youth are doing. I have been told it will be quite an experience. They are young 

and bright and are the future of the Arabian breed. 

As I have said before for Region One it might be the Year of the Horse but we are mak-

ing it the Year of the Youth. In that same spirit, I am happy to announce that Region One 

is hosting a Youth Judging Contest at our Region One Championship Show on Saturday, 

May 31st. It is being enthusiastically put together by Tami Pacho who herself showed as a 

Youth and was on a Region One Judging Team. She took a team to US Nationals in 2013 

for the Arabian Horse Association of Southern California and they placed 4th overall 

which is a huge accomplishment. You can see details in this newsletter of our contest. 

Also as part of our support of Youth you can find in here details about the Region One 

Scholarship that is offered.  Please make sure you pass it on to any Region One Youth you 

know who might be interested. 

Last of all you will find sponsorship opportunities in the newsletter for our Region One 

Show. We need to support the show so please consider this. Try to come visit the show 

in beautiful Del Mar even if you are not planning to show. We have a lot of great happen-

ings there which include a wine tasting on Thursday night, an incredible Barn Fiesta on 

Friday and an Ice Cream Social on Sunday. All of that and some wonderful horses. You 

canõt miss. 

Remember that our Regional meetings are open to everyone even if you are not a dele-

gate so consider attending. Details are in this newsletter. Hope to see you there. 

Mary Ann 
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March 29, 2014  
 

Pat & Oscarõs 

29375 Rancho California Rd  

Temecula, CA 92590 

951-695-2422 

 

    Social Time 5:30 

 Dinner 6:00 

 Cost: $25/person 

 

 Please RSVP to Mimi Gaffey at  

gaffey@cox.net or 760-518-6745 
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 Hello everyone, my name is Emily Barker and I am the new Youth Director for Region 
One! I am so appreciative that I have the opportunity to serve as the Region 1 Youth Director 
this year.  

     I am currently sixteen years old and a junior in high school. I ride with Ted Lange at 
Langeford Farms located in Chino Hills, California. I have been riding horses for ten years 
now and have been showing horses since I was nine years old. I started showing on the 
Open Hunter Circuit with my Half Arabian, Allures Wikid Ways+. After showing on the Open 
Circuit for five years, I decided to show my Half Arabian at the Sierra Empire Arabian/Half 
Arabian Horse Show in January of 2013. Sierra Empire completely changed my whole per-
spective on Arabian horses. The Arabian /Half Arabian riders and show crowd was such a 
pleasure to be around and it was a fresh new feeling. Since then I fell head over heels in 
love with the breed and went on to show at six more Arabian horse shows throughout the 
year and was lucky enough to travel and compete at Youth Nationals. At Youth Nationals 
Iast July, I fell in love and purchased my current show horse Hidalgo WP. I also purchased 
my first Country English Pleasure horse, Rohara Marc My Word, at the 59

th
 Annual Scotts-

dale show in February of 2014. I am very excited about how far Hidalgo and I have come 
over the past six months and I am looking forward to see how much Rohara Marc My Word 
and I will accomplish in the 2014 show season! I will be showing on the 2014 Arabian/Half 
Arabian Circuit in the following classes; Showmanship, Equitation on the Flat/Medal, Equita-
tion Over Fences, Sport Horse in Hand, Sport Horse on the Flat, Hunter Hack, Working 
Hunters Over Fences, Country English Pleasure, Country English Pleasure Driving, Half Ara-
bian Halter, and Saddle Seat Equitation. I also share a passion for judging horses. In hopes 
of becoming a judge one day, in 2013 I was chosen to represent Region 1 on the Youth 
Judging Team at US Nationals and placed Ninth Overall High Individual. I do plan on con-
tinuing the Youth Judging Team in 2014. Horses and the barn are such a big part of my life 
and I am so pleased that I get to express my love for horses with the youth and everyone 
else involved in the Arabian Horse Association. I have only been Region 1 Youth Director for 
a short period of time, however I created a Region One Youth Instagram account in effort to 
get as much information out to the Youth of Region One. The account already has 300+ fol-
lowers with tons of involvement from the youth! I also plan on raising money and hope to 
achieve sponsors to help the Region One Youth Judging Contest in May and for the Youth of 
Region One. While attending Youth Nationals last year, I saw first hand all the building mate-
rials, plants, and other items that barns used for decorations, however at the end of the show 
I realized how much of the material could have been reused or donated to a local charity or 
family in need. My goal would be to have the barns donate the wood and other materials to 
local charities and people in need at Youth Nationals this year. I am looking for support from 
all the Regional Youth Directors to help make this program a reality.  

Youth News  



       

 

 Please feel free to contact me at barkeremilyann@gmail.com at any time if you have 
questions, suggestions, concerns, or would just like to say hello. Wishing everyone the best 
of luck in the 2014 show season! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 2014 Scholarship Application is on the Region One Website 
 and can be down  loaded from there. All applications are 
 due to the Scholarship Committee by June  3oth 2014 

Youth News continued  
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Endurance Riders!!! 

 

The 2014 AERC Ride Calendar is now available online! 

 

Here is the home page for the AERC: http://www.aerc.org/default.aspx 

 

Here is the link for the ride Calendar: 

http://aerconline.org/erol/Calendar/rides.asp?gs=aerc&dtSpan=2014&sco

pe=_r&region=ps 

 

 

 

 

 

Lacey Bainbridge   
9 Years old 

Member Tierra Del Norte Club 

From Valley Center, CA 

Award: AERC National Junior Mileage Award  

for over 1,000 endurance miles in 2013 with each ride being over 50 miles. 

   

 

Congratulations  

 Lacey Bainbridge
 !!  



 



Please Help by Donating Clothes continued.  
 Kimberly Douglas from Markel is working with the ADHF and the Pyramid Society to 
set up an interactive area in the children's museum in Lexington, KY.   The Pyramid Society 
is providing the Native Costume part of the display and Cynthia Culburtson  is doing the 
write ups about the history of our horses and their tribes.   There will be a Bedouin Tent with 
an area for the kids to read.   Also will be an area with a very short model horse and a ward-
robe of clothes for the children to dress up in and climb on the horse (all monitored by mu-

seum staff).    

  Kimberly has asked AHA to help in gathering used clothes for Western, Hunter and 
Saddleseat shirtrs, jackets and vests plus chaps.   This will allow the children to have a great 
time playing with our horse and its diversity.   She needs clothes in size 4 to 16.   The long 

range plan is to have this display travel to other children's museum.  

 Kimberly L.Douglas  

Manager, Arabian Horse Practice  

Markel Specialty  
Agriculture Division  
4600 Cox Road, Glen Allen, VA 23060  
Toll -Free: (800) 446-7925, ext.  113869 
Direct: (804) 527 -3869 
Cell: (901) 299 -7818 
Fax: (804) 527-7999 
www.arabianhorseinsurance.com  

www.facebook.com/MarkelHorse   

http://www.arabianhorseinsurance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/MarkelHorse


 


